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Legal Digest
Over the last few months the public authorities have taken a number of important decisions and 

nominated many legislative initiatives. In this issue, the UJBL editorial team has enlisted the help of 
experts to comment on the latest changes and the large number of proposed drafts. Our latest digest 

includes, to a large extent, initiatives and already adopted laws that touch upon companies with limited 
and additional liability, auditing activities, energy market, strategy for reforming state supervision, avia-

tion practice and more.

CRUX

More than half a million 
companies are registered in 
Ukraine today in the form of 
a limited liability company. 
However, the activities of 
such companies are regulat-
ed fragmentarily by different 
regulatory acts, with the main 
ones being the Civil Code 
of Ukraine, the Commercial 
Code of Ukraine and the Law 
of Ukraine On Business Enti-
ties. The only law that governs 
the activity of limited liability 
companies in a comprehen-

sive and systematic way has 
not existed in the legislation 
of Ukraine until now. That is 
why the adoption of the Law 
of Ukraine On Companies 
with Limited and Additional Li-
ability should be considered 
as a significant step towards 
comprehensive regulation of 
the activities of companies in 
the form of a limited liability 
company.

The Law of Ukraine  
On Companies with Limited 
and Additional Liability in-
troduces a number of in-
novations and changes to 
corporate law governing the 
activities of these companies. 
Among the innovations and 
key changes we can distin-
guish the introduction of the 
Institute of corporate agree-
ments with the possibility of 
issuing an irrevocable power 
of attorney on corporate 

rights management, resolving 
issues related to the exclu-
sion of a participant from the 
participants’ list of the com-
pany, the possibility of estab-
lishing a supervisory board in 
a limited liability company to 
monitor the activities of the 
executive body, settlement 
at the legislative level of the 
issue of the conclusion of 
significant transactions and 
interested party transactions, 
solving the issue of convert-
ing debt into capital, etc.

Compared to the cur-
rent legislation governing the 
activities of limited liability 
companies, the law signifi-
cantly simplifies the proce-
dure for the creation and 
State registration of com-
panies in the form of a lim-
ited liability company, also 
abolishing the quantitative 
restriction of the participants 

of the company and the ne-
cessity to state all the par-
ticipants of a limited liability 
company in the charter.

All changes and innova-
tions of corporate legislation 
are aimed, prima facie, at 
improving existing and creat-
ing new mechanisms for the 
implementation and protec-
tion of the rights and legiti-
mate interests of participants 
of limited liability companies, 
providing them with effective 
mechanisms for preventing 
and resolving corporate con-
flicts. That is why the Ukrain-
ian legal community, as well 
as business, expects that the 
introduction of these changes 
will be a prerequisite for im-
proving the investment busi-
ness climate and should, in 
general terms, facilitate the 
attraction of foreign direct in-
vestment into Ukraine.

The Verkhovna Rada of Ukraine adopted the Draft Law No. 4666 On Companies with Limited 
and Additional Liability in the second reading. What key changes would you point out? How will 
adoption of this law affect the attraction of foreign investment?
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